














Haines Borough Planning & Zoning
Permit #23-101
Land Use Permit – Change of Use / Multi-Unit Dwelling
Zone: Significant Structures Area
Lot TaxID#: C-PTC-0C-0600

Dear Planning Commision Members,

First off, thank you for volunteering your time to facilitate forward thinking zoning and land use in the
Chilkat Valley. We recognize the value of your efforts. We are sorry we can not be there in person, we
planned a spring break trip with our kid not knowing that we would need to come before the planning
commission. We thank you for reading this letter and for reaching out with any additional questions and/or
consideration.

Port Chilkoot Rentals LLC, purchased the property at 16 Ft Seward Drive in April of 2023. The structure
was built in 1970 for/by Wes and Betty Ewing . It was rented by a local family for the summer of 23’.
Now, it is our intention to create more attainable family housing in Deishú/Haines by converting the
(~2000’ ft2) structure into 2 separate split-level, 3-bedroom apartments (~1000 ft2/ea).

Our land-use application and water/sewer application was received by HB in Oct of 23’.

On Mar 4th, 2024, we received an email from the planner letting us know that “before we can issue
approval on development in the significant structures area, the Planning Commission must determine if
the development is:

1. Is one of the surveyed historic structures.
Per definition of significant structure in borough code- the house is not a significant structure. This
home was built in 1970, long after the “significant structures” of the fort were constructed from
1898-1945.

-or-

2. Has a material effect upon the general character of the district and any of the individual structures
therein.”
In borough code “material effect” is up for interpretation by the Planning Commision and staff. We
believe fully there will not be a material effect upon the general character of the district and any of
the structures therein. We base this assumption on the facts that, currently, the house is wrapped
in baby blue siding with white trim. Our preference is to re-side the structure in a manner more
conducive to the Fort William H. Seward Design Guidelines. We plan to use white clapboard style
siding with colored trim, like the new distillery (see photos below). Additionally, there will be no
significant changes to roofline or to the pitch of the roof. Within the “post exchange district” there
are utility buildings- they have the lowest attention to detail. The main architectural details for
these buildings are- “very plain eve consisting of a single piece fascia at gable ends.” It is our
intention in our renovation plan to adhere to these architectural details, even though the building,
when we bought it, did not. The building footprint will remain the same.



There are two photos below. The one photo on the left shows the building we purchased, associated with
this permit. The building on the right is the new distillery. It is our preference, even though it is not
required under code, because this is not a historic structure, to re-side the building we purchased to
match the aesthetic outlined in the Fort William H. Seward Design Guidelines.

Just for fun. This was shared with us recently. In 1976 a bus’ parking brake failed, and it drove through
the wall of the building being discussed under this permit.

Sincerely,
Jessica Kayser Forster
Port Chilkoot Rentals LLC



Please see the links attached below under web 
links for the historic structures history 




